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September 9, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:31 pm at the ARcare Economic Development Center in Augusta, AR.  Joy Lynn Bowen, Bill Brooks, Carolyn Imboden, Reta Ragland, Erleen Sawyer, and Joy Shepherd were in attendance.
Trustees absent: Kitty Bingham, Kip Davis, Sharon Oakes and George Anne Draper.
Public Attendees and staff:  Claire Miller, Branch Manager of Cross County Library; Angie Meachum, Branch Manager of Woodruff County Library; David Price, Library Consultant.   

Reading and Acceptance of Minutes. 

The ECARL Trustees read the minutes from the ECARLS Board Meeting on August 8, 2013.  Carolyn Imboden pointed out a spelling error on page 3.  
Bill Brooks moved to accept the minutes with the correction, Reta Ragland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
Public Participation and Communications: 
· n/a
Financial Reports and approval of bills:
· August Financial Reports: Director Holly Mercer previously emailed brief comments concerning the Cross and Woodruff County August Financial Reports.  Several questions were raised and Claire Miller texted Holly Mercer to obtain answers for those questions.  

This portion of the meeting is out of order so that Bill Brooks could be present for discussion about the Property Update.  
Unfinished Business: 
· ECARLS Property Update: The Woodruff County Judge had previously put an ad in the paper requested sealed bids for the excess property.  A potential buyer asked if the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality had been contacted because the property used to be a gas station.  Joy Lynn Bowen did some research and found out about a special grant to assist with the required process of testing of the ground, etc.  Holly contacted the architect hired to do the building expansion and recommended calling the EPA.  Joy Lynn also found out that the tanks could have to be dug up, filled, or upgraded.  She asked the Trustees what they would like to do and Bill Brooks suggested calling ADEQ because it will have to be done at some point and they can instruct the library on what steps to take to be in compliance.  The other Trustees agreed and Joy Lynn will be making the call soon.
Bill Brooks left the meeting at 12:41pm.
Financial Reports and approval of bills (continued):
August 2013 Cross Financial Report: Several more questions were asked about the Cross County Financials.  Trustees were concerned about the amount spent for the telephone bill and Claire Miller explained that the bill several months late but Cross County Library would receive credits through e-rate.  Carolyn Imboden stated that we use public funds and we should not pay our bills late.  Questions were also raised concerning the Summer Reading Program and Machine/Equipment spending.
Reta Ragland moved to table discussion and approval of the financial reports until the next meeting, Joy Shepherd seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.  Carolyn Imboden asked that Claire Miller provide an explanation for any column that is over 70% spent at the next meeting.  
August 2013 Woodruff Financial Report: Joy Lynn Bowen moved to table discussion and approval of the financial reports until the next meeting so that the Special Projects category could be clarified, Erleen Sawyer seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.  
Operation Reports: 


· Cross County Circulation August Report: Claire Miller presented the Cross County Circulation Report.  Carolyn Imboden recognized that the statistics had been lower than 2012 for three consecutive months.  She was displeased that the DVDs were circulating more than the books.  Joy Shepherd mentioned that some patrons only check out DVDs and Angie Meachum said that several of her patrons do not have cable television so they can only watch movies.   
· Woodruff County Circulation August Report: Angie Meachum presented the Woodruff County Circulation Report.  Circulation in August 2013 was more than in August 2012.  Carolyn Imboden mentioned that Woodruff County Library was the shining star of the system at this point.          
Staff Reports:

Cross County Library Branch Manager Report: 
· Claire Miller reported that the library was represented on Yawn Patrol on Thursday, September 5th at 7:30am. 
· She also discussed the Friends of the Library Newsletter.  She also provided the Trustees with the program page from the newsletter and provided details about the upcoming programs.  Joy Lynn asked how we advertise our programs and Claire said on facebook, the website, in the newspaper, and on the radio.  Joy Lynn asked if the newsletter was online and Claire said she believed it had been on the website in the past and she would find out how to put it on again.  
· Claire also mentioned donations for the Book Club Sponsorship program.  She reported that the Schedule 3W had been purchased and was working well.  
· She also mentioned that Tess Rawls had been moved to 30 hours a week and would be contributing 5% of her pay to APERS.  
· She also reported that the e-rate process was near completion.
Woodruff County Library Branch Manager Report:  
· Angie Meachum reported that the new ceiling fans have been installed.
· Angie represented the Library at the Augusta Day of Giving at the Armory and reported it was a huge success.

· She said that Katie Holder from Connect Arkansas has been coming once a month and assisting patrons with any computer questions they have.  
· Woodruff County has a difficult time getting patrons to attend programs.  She said that goes out to the daycares and first graders to bring programming to them.  She also mentioned that The Kinders would be at the library in December.    
Unfinished Business: 
ECARLS – Director Candidate Review with David Price.  At 1:15pm, the ECARLS Trustees went into executive session.  The session ended at 2:00pm.  Interviews for three applicants were tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, September 18th and Thursday, September 19th.    
New Business: 
· October Meeting Dates: Carolyn Imboden and Reta Ragland mentioned that the next ECARLS Meeting scheduled in November should be held in Wynne since September meeting was held in Augusta.  Claire Miller reminded the Trustees that the scheduled meetings for October were the same days the ECARLS Staff will be in Hot Springs for the ARLA Conference. 
Joy Lynn Bowen moved to change the ECARLS Meeting location to Wynne in November and to move the scheduled meetings for October to the following week.  The Woodruff County Meeting will be on Monday, October 14th at 12pm and the Cross County Meeting will be on Tuesday, October 15th at 4pm.  Reta Ragland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
Trustee Comment Period: n/a
Adjournment: Reta Ragland motioned to adjourn the meeting, Joy Shepherd seconded the motion. All aye.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:19pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Claire Miller, Branch Manager of Cross County Library
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